
 

 

 

 

The College of Computing and Information Technology continued its efforts during August 2025 to achieve 

academic and administrative excellence, implementing a range of vital tasks and recording significant 

achievements that contribute to developing the educational environment and serving students and faculty 

members . 

First: Academic Achievements- 

Successful Completion of Midterm Exams: Midterm exams were completed smoothly according to academic 

standards, with quality control of questions and clarity of instructions for all students  

-College Council Meeting to Review Academic PerformanceThe College Council met on August 18 to 

review academic performance and evaluate midterm results. The meeting concluded with several important 

points, most notably: 

-Emphasizing the early start of preparing study schedules for the next semester in coordination between 

departments . 

-Monitoring academic content and ensuring uniformity across divisions . - Activating academic guidance for 

new and low-performing students 

-Reviewing the test preparation mechanism and ensuring its alignment with learning outcomes . 

 -University textbook preparation is underway: The college, in coordination with the university's University 

Textbook Committee, has begun preparing academic textbooks for the courses. The following points apply: 

The first completed textbook has been submitted to the committee for review and approval 

-Additional textbooks are being prepared for a number of other courses, as part of an integrated plan to 

provide standardized and approved study materials 

Second: Administrative and Organizational Achievements 

-Monitoring the regularity of lectures and assignments: The Administrative Affairs Unit monitored the 

progress of lectures on a daily basis, coordinating to make up for postponed lectures and ensuring that 

educational content is updated by the secretaries 

-Monitoring costs and exams: Faculty members monitored cost increases, and coordination with the relevant 

committees ensured readiness and transparency in assessment 

-Advance planning for the next semester: The Schedules Committee, in coordination with the academic 

departments, began preparing the academic schedules for the next semester, taking  

into account the equitable distribution of courses and specific specialization 

 



 

 

 

 

-Supporting self-learning: The process of adding new students to the self-learning system has been 

completed, and subject-specific groups have been created and distributed to faculty members.  

Documentation and Administrative Follow-up;- 

-Documenting official minutes and letters and uploading them to electronic platforms 

Responding to faculty and student inquiries- 

Posting administrative and educational updates as they occur- 

Finally, August 2025 Is a vital month in the college's journey. This month marked the completion of an 

important phase of the mid-term evaluation, early planning for the new semester, and tangible progress in 

preparing the university textbook. This reflects the college's commitment to continuous improvement and 

providing a distinguished academic environment . 

 

 


